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Re: Market Withdrawal of all COVID-19 KP. 2 Vaccine Formulations 
 
 
The Ontario Ministry of Health is directing all custodians of Pfizer COVID-19 KP.2 vaccine to immediately 
quarantine and destroy the remaining supply of viable KP.2 vaccine and report their revised inventory on 
COVaxON by September 2, 2025.  
 
Follow your local practices and processes for the destruction of these vaccines. For sites that do not have this 
product on hand, no action is required.  
 
As a result of this regulatory withdrawal of Pfizer KP.2 product and the expiration of the Moderna product, 
there will be no supply of COVID-19 vaccines until the new formulation of LP.8.1 is released in the Fall of 2025.  
 
Please ensure you have documented all COVID-19 vaccine doses administered in COVaxON as soon as 
possible. 

For questions about this information please contact your local public health office: 

Haliburton, Lindsay and Port Hope: immunization@hkpr.on.ca OR 1-866-888-4577 ext. 1507 

Peterborough: schoolvaccines@peterboroughpublichealth.ca OR 1-705-743-1000 ext. 242 
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